Dr. F. C. Allen Department of Physical Education

My dear Dr. Allen:

This letter is to invite you to become a member of the University Club. The enclosed sheet gives you some idea of the organized social facilities the Club offers its members. In addition, it affords a place for dozens of meetings of small groups of the faculty. It is also a good place of contact with many citizens of Lawrence who are not connected with the University. In addition, the Club serves as a home for a considerable group of the unmarried members of the faculty. And it serves the best food in town.

I do not make frequent use of the University Club facilities because I seem to be too busy to get there often. I feel, however, that the Club is a great asset to K.U., and is so much used and enjoyed by so many members of the faculty that it deserves my support as an important part of the life of our institution. I am sure you would be pleased with the facilities the Club would offer you as a member, but in any case I'd like to appeal to you to join it as a matter of general University support.

But whether you join or not, we invite you to come to the smoker, Friday night, October 20, at 7:30 to hear Dr. Otto Springer speak on "Germany in 1939." You'll hear an interesting story and have a good time.

Sincerely yours,

Paul B. Lawrence

Paul B. Lawson, President

P.S. In case you wish to become a member of the Club, kindly fill out and sign the enclosed card and return it to me. Dues are \$8 per quarter for the three quarters of the academic year.

FBL: MJW